From: Charles Fraser

Sent: April 19, 2022 12:35 PM

To: Office of the Legislative Counsel

Cc: Premier; Finance Minister; mla@esmithmmcrossinmla.com; Hebb, Gordon
Subject: Nova Scotia nonresident tax

** EXTERNAL EMAIL / COURRIEL EXTERNE **
Exercise caution when opening attachments or clicking on links / Faites preuve de prudence si vous ouvrez une piéece
jointe ou cliquez sur un lien

In 1908, my grandfather A.J Crease of Amherst N.S., built a cottage on Amherst Shore which my family has enjoyed
every summer since. After generations expanded the number of relatives using it, in 1994 | purchased a

cottage nearby.

I'm a Nova Scotian, born in Halifax in 1946, and | drive to N.S.from Alberta every summer to spend two months at our
cottage

It is my belief that this new tax on foreign ownership is ill conceived and lacks sensitivity to regional, historical and
cultural concerns.

Canadians are not foreigners.

Nova Scotians who live elsewhere in Canada are not foreigners.

Seasonal cottages which have been passed down through generations
should be grandfathered, as their owners are descendants of Nova Scotians.

Foreign ownership taxation has to be regionally targeted and sensitive to the character of the province. This type of
taxation has not worked well in B.C. It has not created any increased housing availability and has substantially increased

rental rates. (e.i. new potential buyers rent instead of buying to avoid the tax.)

Please reconsider this unfair, inappropriate and potentially damaging tax, it is a slight on our province and should never
have been considered by a Conservative government.

respectfully yours,

Charles Fraser





